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DIGNITY, HARMONY, HUMANITY 

Issue  9 

March 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,  

 

Lions of 22D, March is one busy month with several events for all Lions of the District. 

This past weekend, the 12th was District B Social in Easton, Md.  District B honored District 

Governor Wayne Cole and First Lady Terry. The whole weekend was casual with a very nice 

Banquet on Saturday night. When you have 5 District Governors and First Ladies all together 

at the same time let the good times roll. 
 

Now we move right on to the Mid-Winter Social on Saturday, March 19th. This will be a night 

of fun with a menu that can’t be beat. This event is also casual with entertainment, door 

prizes, and a 50/50. All you have to do is come and have fun! 
 

The very next day Sunday the 20th is the District Bowling Tournament at Milford Bowling 

Lanes. I have the privilege to throw the first ball this year. Did someone say gutter ball? All I 

have to say is bring it on, I can take it. 
 

Not to be out done we have Leader Dog North and South.  Leader Dog North is March 21st at 

the Waterfall in Claymont and Leader Dog South is March 22 at Milford Fire Hall. It gives you 

a warm feeling to hear how these wonderful dogs give people a new lease on life. 
 

Let’s move on to April. We have the DLF Walk in Rehoboth Beach on April 24th. Please sign 

up and donate to the walk  Lions; it helps to support Delaware Lions Foundation. The founda-

tion helps us with grants so we can better serve our communities. Plus it gets us out in the 

pubic where everyone can see us as an organization. 
 

At the beginning of the year,  each club got a pack of 50/50 tickets for the Multiple District 

Convention. Please buy these tickets as club members or as the club. This helps the conven-

tion committee to pay for the convention, plus three lucky lions receive some cash. After all it 

is a 50/50! 
 

As the last statement of every district bulletin, I have been reporting our membership. The 

current number for the district is 1234 members. We are down 12 members from the begin-

ning of the year. We need 16 members to get us back to the minimum of 1250! We all need 

to make it our personal obligation to increase membership. The district needs your help! 
 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 

Yours in Lionism, 

James R. Coverdale 

22 D 



 

 

                            The Power of Service to Others 

Fellow Lions, 

 

Since last month I have been attending training sessions as preparation for the upcom-

ing Lion Year.  Many topics have been presented and two of them stand out the most, Membership and 

Leadership. As a district we are very energetic in serving our respective communities. Please think about 

what projects you currently conduct and imagine what more could be accomplished with additional new 

Lions.  Let’s act now and recruit new members.  We are having a good year with membership, but we 

need to remember to always “Ask One”. 

As we move in to the last few months of this Lion Year, Club leaders will be nominated and elected to 

office.  Try to involve new Lions and keep the legacy of outstanding leadership strong. Just as we have to 

keep membership a priority we also need to keep our focus on developing new leaders. 

Experience some fun and join us for programs provided by our district.  The Mid Winter Social is March 

19 at the Felton Fire Hall, Bowling is March 20 at Milford Lanes, Leader Dog North is at the Waterfall in 

Claymont on March 21, and Leader Dog South is at the Carlisle Fire Hall in Milford on March 22.  Check 

your calendars; May 16 to 19 is the MD 22 Convention in Hagerstown, MD. Please try to attend. 

I thank the Lions of 22D for your dedication to serving.  Your efforts make a difference and you are truly 

appreciated. 

Believe In the Power of Service 

FVDG Glenn 

Moving Forward to Score 

    Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

  On February 17th I attended the Region 2 Zone 2 meeting in Frederica. GLT Tee Bell spoke on Lead-
ership and did a great job. Lion Walt Ramstedt spoke on Culture and Community Activities and also did 
a great job. It was a fun and learning night.. 
  Feb. 19th & 20th I attended The Multiple Region Leadership School at Wor-Wic College in Salisbury, 
where a lot of  information was taught to all. You have the opportunity to stand in front of people to give 
a message of no longer than two minutes. Thanks to all of the Presenters  who did a wonderful job. 
  Then I took a week off and went to Florida with my Family. We all had a relaxing time, but, it is also 
nice to come home to our Lion Family. 
  Feb. 29th we attended Lions Vision Research Foundation Dinner meeting. The speaker gave a good 
talk about the Foundation and the persons that have worked there. A night of learning information 
  Lion Kathy and I attended the 22-B social for DG Wayne Cole and had a fantastic time . The 11th 
&12th I also attended DG training. This was a fabulous learning experience! This training is for all 
of Multiple 22 VDGs and Candidates.                                                                                                                                          
All I can say is this has been a fantastic year, and I am looking  forward to more of the same. Do not 
forget to ask someone to come to a club meeting so they find out what fun we have 
as Lions. 
 
   Blessings to all Fellow Lions 
  SVDG Charles Taylor 
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From Our Vice District Governors  
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Multiple District 22 to Welcome  

International President Yamada 

 
  

When the Multiple District 22 Lions, Lioness and Leo's meet in Hagerstown, 
Maryland May 16 to the 19th, they will have the honor of hosting International 

President Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada from Japan.  

  

   President Yamada will be the key note speaker at the Tuesday night banquet, in addition to participat-
ing in the presentation of his awards and inducting new members.  During the convention he will attend 
the Melvin Jones Luncheon, providing an LCIF update and participating in awards to key supporters of 

LCIF. 

Convention attendees will have an opportunity to meet President Yamada during an open discussion 
session with members of the Lions International Family, especially Club Presidents, Family and Women 
Members and have a photo taken with him. He will also participate in the Lions Memorial Service being 

held on Wednesday May 18th. 

  

IP Dr. Yamada 

  

   Dr. Yamada of Minokamo, Gifu, Japan, was elected to serve as President of Lions Clubs International 

at the 98th International Convention held in Honolulu, last June. 
 

   President Yamada is a neurosurgeon. 
 

     A member of the Minokamo Lions Club, President Yamada has been a Lion since 1985. He has held 
many offices in the association, including District Governor and GLT constitutional area vice leader. He 
served on the International Board from 2005 to 2007 as a member of the Executive Committee and the 
Long Range Planning Committee and Vice Chairperson of the Convention Committee. He also served as 

a board appointee for 2011-12. 

In recognition of his service to the association, President Yamada has received numerous awards,      
including the Humanitarian Partner Award, 10 International Presidents Awards and Ambassador of Good 
Will Award, the highest honor the association bestows upon its members. He is also a Progressive 

Melvin Jones Fellow. 

 

    In addition to his Lions activities, President Yamada is chairperson for several organizations including 
the Social Medical Corporation Koseikai, the Kizawa Memorial Hospital, the Social Welfare Corporation 
Jikeikai, Nozominooka Hospital and Ajisai Nursing College. He is standing director of the Japan Hospital 

Association and an affiliate professor at Gifu University. 

 

    President Yamada has been active in the area of international relations, serving as president of the 
Gifu-Hungary Friendship Association, Gifu Morocco Association and Gifu-Salzburg association. He is 
recipient of the Order of Merit of the Republic of Hungry, the Medal of Honor of the Alaouite Dynasty of 
the Kingdom of Morocco and an honorary citizen of Beijing City, China, in recognition of his service to 

international friendship building. 
 

   President Yamada and his wife, Dr. Toshiko Yamada, also a Lion and Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow, 

have one son, one daughter and three grandchildren.   
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 

22–D Cabinet Meetings 
                                       April 10, 2016 (4th)    MMC   1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

   

           District C -   Comfort Inn Ctr. Bowie, MD          4/16/16 

 
 

2016 

Mid-Winter Social 3/19/16 Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament 3/20/16 Milford Bowling Lanes 

Leader Dog – North 3/21/16 Waterfall 

Leader Dog – South 3/22/16                  Carlisle Fire Hall 

DLF Board Meeting 3/30/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Delaware State Lions Day TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting 4/10/16 MMC, Dover 

22-C Social 4/16/16 Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

DLF Walk  4/24/16 Grove Park, Rehoboth 

MD22 Convention  5/16-19/16            Hagerstown 

DLF Board Meeting  5/25/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Memorial Day Parade 5/30/16 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games 6/10-11/16 Newark, DE 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

Lion  William Pinera                  sponsor Lion Nancy Pinera                New Castle Hundred Club   

Lion David Johnson                   sponsor Lion Ed Springer                  Milton Club 

Lion Jim Ludzieski                    sponsor Lion Jim Baaden                   Camden Wyoming Club 

Lion Gary Pippin                        sponsor Lion Walt Ramstedt             Camden Wyoming Club 

Lion Ron Alexander                   sponsor  Lion John Redefer                Dewey Beach Club 

Lion Keith M. Northern             sponsor  Lion Steven Curson                Dewey Beach Club 

Lion Rebecca G. Weaver            sponsor  Lion Pat Wright                     Dewey Beach Club 

 

WELCOME 
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels 

“Delaware Lions Make a Difference  

      One Life at a Time” 

The DLF Breakfast was held on Sat. Feb 27th with 106 people in attendance.  A 

total of 16 Helm and/or McCarty Fellows were named or upgraded.  A testimonial 

was given by Cynthia Carley (pictured at left) of Harrington, thanking  DLF for 

the financial  help she received which  made it possible for her to obtain cataract 

surgery to improve her vision problems. 

At present in 22D there are  2,025 Helm Fellows and 657 McCarty Fellows.  In 

2014-15 DLF contributed $17,800 in club matching grants and 9 $1000 McCarty  

Memorial  Scholarships were awarded.  

For more information check out the DLF website: www.delawarelionsfoundation.org  

(Some of the  award recipients are pictured below) 
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels  

CRUISE TO SERVICE 

 The LVRF Dinner  was held Monday February 29 at the Modern 

Maturity in Dover with about 70 people in attendance. The guest 

speaker was Dr. Judith Goldstein, OD, FAAO, Director of Vision 

Rehabilitation Services at Wilmer Eye Institute (pictured on left)  

She spoke about the latest advances in treatment of low vision    

patients. PDG Ken Chew also spoke about LOVRNET. (see pg. 15 for 

LOVRNET news) 
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Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 

 

We start March with bingo at Manor Care and finish with Meals on Wheels 2 days after Spring begins. 

April will be the month for the Recipients of the Bentley Scholarships to be announced. We plan 

to recognize these high school seniors the first week in May. 

Rehoboth Lions 

 

We have been conducting vision screening of preschool children. We com-

pleted two schools and a third is scheduled to be done soon . 

We will offer vision screening at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center Health 

Fair that will take place on the morning of April 14. 

On March 9th we had a representative of the Cape Henlopen School   

District administration speak to us about the upcoming referendum on 

new school construction.  

Millsboro Lions 
 

The dates selected for Vision Day collections are: March 26 from 10-2, April 9 from 10-2, May 7 from    

10-2. All are at the Giant on John Williams Highway.  

We have served 38 people with glasses this year - including some children from our Vision Screening pro-

ject.   

The Millsboro Scouts  attended  our Feb. 23rd meeting  and volunteered to help  with our Vision Days.  

Individual Boy Scouts gave updates on their activities and all were well-spoken.  KL Mitch presented our 

annual sponsorship check to them. 

Club Happenings 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 

Waiting to have their eyes screened!!! 

IRHS Leos 

 

On Feb. 20, students helped a local elderly couple move into a new home in Ocean View. Members of the 

Leo Club also took shifts supporting John M. Clayton Elementary School’s Family 

Fun Day by working  different stations and contributing wherever necessary . 

Students have  participated in monthly Movie Nights at John M. Clayton Elemen-

tary School throughout the fall and winter months. The 

members are also conducting a drive for items for the 

Ronald McDonald House during the month of March. 

Another student favorite is the trip to A.I. DuPont  

Children’s Hospital, which will take place this spring. The 

students socialize with children dealing with illnesses in a safe and secure    

atmosphere. 
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Club Happenings 

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 

 

 

Members of our club attended the Region 1,Zones 1 &2 meeting, the DLF breakfast and LVRF dinner. We 

collected about 100 glasses. 

 

Milford Lions 

 

Congratulations to our  Peace Poster Contest Winners : Leah 

Tate,  Jordan Lee,  Vanessa Choute  and Grace Deer .   

Congratulations also to Phone Book Art Winners : Sierra          

Bacon, Ogden McKinnon, and Sarah Garrity. Their pictures are 

GRRREAT! (see below) 

 

On Saturday, March 5, the Milford Lions, Leos, and family 

members held their annual Spaghetti Dinner.  Fun, fellowship, and good food were the themes of the day.  

As always, the community support for this event was outstanding.                                                                                                                                  

On April 7 we are having a Fundraiser at The Palace restaurant.  

Dover Lions 
 

 On Tuesday February 16th, DAFB Sr. Airman Casey Clark (pictured on left) was inducted 

into the Dover Lions Club.  His sponsor was PCC Clyde Bragg from the Milford Lions Club 

who could not be present. 

Two Dover Lions attended the 2016 Regional Lions Leadership Institute 

in Salisbury, MD at Wor-Wic Tech. Lion Tee Bell attended the  Enhanced 

Session and Lion Tony Lee attended the Basic Session. The photo at right 

is of Lion Tony giving his speech. PCC Ralph also attended as a presenter 

for Conflict Resolution in the Enhanced Session. 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 
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Club Happenings 

Newark Lions 

 

 

Our annual Spring Raffle will begin April 9th.. The drawing will be at our second meeting in June.  

Our Spring Pancake Breakfast will be held on Saturday, April 30, 2016 at the Newark Senior Center. We 

will also have a table at the flea market.  

We will be honoring the peace poster contest winner at our first meeting in April.  

It is near that time of year  when we honor the Newark Police Officer of the Year . The recipient is     

selected by his or her peers in the Police Department.  We present the recipient with a plaque. 

Newark Parks and Recreation’s Spring Cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, April 9, 2016 beginning at 9:00 

AM. The Newark Lions  provide lunch for the volunteers who clean up the highways and parks in the City 

during this event.                                                                                                                      

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

We had 3 requests for glasses recently which were all approved.. 

Lion John and Lion Tom Neary presented a program at Millville United Methodist Church to explain what 

services our club can provide. Some of the people present thanked them for services they had already re-

ceived from the Lions.  

 At our Feb 17th meeting, we had an Orientation Program for  old and new club members. KL Karl spoke 

about Lions Clubs International, the multiple district and how Lions got started. Lion Jack Bauer then 

spoke about our clubs services and fund raisers . 

We are collecting  used Printer Ink Cartridges at our meetings to recy-

cle for cash for the club. 

We are helping with Beach Grass Planting on Mar. 19th as an environ-

mental service,  

The tentative date for our yard sale is Saturday, June 17th.  

 Pictured at left, an LCI Senior Builders Pin was awarded to Lion Norman 

Justice for bringing in up to 15 members. 

Claymont Lions 

 

 Winter Pancake day  was held February 20 at the Claymont Fire Hall  and raised $3,471, serving 466 

meals, with 32 Lions working. The next Pancake Day is Saturday, April 2 at the Brandywine Hundred Fire 

Hall.  (see ad pg 22) 

 Wednesday, March 23 is our 78th Charter Night, when we will again celebrate the founding of our club in 

1938.  

April 28, 29, 30, May 1 are our Spring White Cane Days at several locations in the community. 

We are currently working on selecting the recipients of our  Humanitarian Award , our George Bigger     

Memorial Vo-Tech Award  and 4 Outstanding Student Awards. 
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Club Happenings 

Bridgeville Lions 

 

 Come to the Bridgeville Lions Club Variety show on March 18 & 19, 2016. (See ad on page 21) 

Milton Lions 

 

Cape Superintendent Robert “Bob” Fulton and Director of Administrative Services Brian Basset were our 

guest speakers at our Feb. meeting. Subject was “Up-coming Referendum” 

 We have collected 3/4 of a lb. of can tabs.  

2 lions delivered a wheel chair and a bedside commode and picked up a donated hospital bed. 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 

Delmar Lions 

 

Registration for our 23rd Annual Spring Golf Tournament is due by March 18th. See invitation to join in 

the fun on pg 24. 

Capitol City Lions 

 

We collected over 14 pounds of food for the pantry, 145 pairs of eyeglasses for recycling and 32 pairs of 

sun glasses during February. 

To recognize and commemorate ten years as a lion, Past International Presi-

dent, Joe Preston, forwarded a letter  and a 10 Year Chevron that was pre-

sented by King Lion Melvin Nace (right) to Lion Bill 

Vidrine (left). Congratulations to Lion Bill. 

We have donated over 855 items to the Code Purple 

Program since January 2015. Lion Warren Fairess, 

Donation Chairman, is shown giving some of those 

items to Code Purple .  

We have also donated over 180 items to The Shepherd Place since January 2015.  

Harrington Lions 

 

 February 6 was a great time for the Annual Harrington Club Auc-

tion that benefits Community Projects.  We were able to gross 

over $3400!  

On a recent cruise Lion Chad found the Bon-

aire  Lions Club’s time capsule near the 

cruise terminal.  

 The Harrington Lions Club received an 

award for Club Excellence for 2014-2015, 

presented recently by IPDG Cheryl Jones.  
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Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

We held our Breakfast Fundraiser at Applebee’s in Camden Saturday March 12.  Profits will be tallied in 

near future.  

A Strawberry Festival  will be held at Fifer Orchards on May 21st. 

 At the Grotto Pizza Parade Of Trees -our tree collected $82 for Special Olympics. 

NEW Schwan’s Fundraiser: When you make a purchase with Schwan's and use our campaign number 

(26367) 20% of that sale will go to Camden Wyoming Lions. Purchases can be made on-line and at the door 

as well - just setup your account at Schwan’s website and use our number please.  This campaign  will      

continue until July.  

Club Happenings 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

We are holding a White Cane at Redner’s in Camden on March 18th and 19th. 

We will be starting with Car Raffle Sales and Club 50/25/25 Raffle (Blue Tickets, this year) very soon.  

Our club is also planning highway clean up on March 31st.. 

LF East, North (3rd Grade) and Central (5th Grade) will be selecting our Moving Up award recipients in 

April. The awards will be presented at assemblies in late May or June. 

Our scholarship application has been sent to LFHS and in April we will conduct interviews to select the two 

recipients. 

The drawing for our Club 50/25/25 Raffle winners will be held on March 21st at our dinner meeting. Good 

luck and thanks to all who purchased tickets!    

Lewes Lions 

 

The Lewes Lions Club was well represented at the 18th Annual Delaware  

Lions Foundations Fellows Breakfast. Thank you all who attended, (see    

picture at right) Congrats to Lion Rev for receiving his Diamond McCarty 

Fellowship. 

 

 

Midway Lions 
 

At our March 21st meeting, Frank Mrazeck, a Chiropractor,  will be sharing a few topics with us. 

April will be here soon and that means there is a possibility that we will start selling raffle tickets.  

We are collecting items for the Immanuel Shelter in March and food items can be brought to the March 

21st meeting. 



 

 

Club Happenings 

Clayton Lions 

 

 Our first meeting of the Teddy Bears for the Clayton Fire Station project has taken place. We had four 

ladies that came and we talked about how to make bears. For now we are meeting on the third Thursday of 

every month at 6 p.m. at the Ambulance Station 64.  

Our Club Manual up date is coming along well thanks to Lion Joan Bestpitch, who is compiling information 

sent by committee chairpersons. 

Dover Lioness 
 

We are having a Quarter Auction on March 18th at Camden-Wyoming Moose Lodge.  Doors open at 6, 

game starts at 7.   

On April 28th, we are having a Paint-Nite Delaware at the Camden-Wyoming Moose Lodge.  Registration is 

to be done on line.   

Brookside Lions  

 

Our guest speaker at our dinner meeting this month was from iCanConnect (The National Deaf-Blind 

Equipment Distribution Program), she talked about the program and showed us some equipment that is 

available, which was one of our members.  If any club knows of individuals with  hearing and vision loss 

they can contact them at 1-800-870-3284 or email rathel@udel.edu. 

Fellow Lion Rep. Ed Osienski participated in celebrating author Dr. Suess's birthday by reading some   

classic Dr. Suess books to students. 

The club sent 1,250 glasses to the Delaware Lions Sight Team for transfer to the correctional facility in 

Georgetown. 

We continue to park cars at the U of D events as our fundraiser. 

HAPPY EASTER FELLOW LIONS. 

Wilmington Manor Lions  

 

On March 7 we did Eye Screening at the New Castle Senior Center.  

Roaring Lions will be offered to  Wilmington Manor members here at 

the club house. Dates unknown as yet, one night a week, great program. 

 Some of our members attended the 3rd Cabinet Meeting, Zone Meet-

ing hosted by Wilmington Gateway, Delaware Lions Foundation Break-

fast and LVRF dinner in February.  

(pictured are some plungers and supporters of Winnie’s Waders at 

2016 Polar Bear Plunge) 
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Laurel Lions 
 

9 out of the 18 required visitations have been completed. 

The dates set for Vision Days are April 23 and 24.  

Our Variety Show was held at the new high school but no refreshments were allowed to be sold. Thanks to 

all who attended. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 

  

 On March 2 the evening’s speaker, Ms. Donna Hall, a certified trainer and nutritionist at World Gym, 

provided valuable insights for a healthy lifestyle.  

April 5th is now the date for the BINGO at the Pyle Center. Volunteers are needed.  

We  will present two $1000 Scholarships  to IRHS Graduating Seniors. Applications are at IRHS Guidance 

Department with a submission Deadline of Noon on April 5th. 

We are collecting pet supplies and shoes for Waterstep as well as school supplies. 

May 18th is getting closer. Our SPRING Fashion Show at Baywood Greens Country Club will be here  before 
we know it.  We are near sell-out!  (See ad pg  21) 

Dewey Beach Lions 

 

The DBLC inducted 3 new members in March. 

KL Hayden attended a Knights of Columbus dinner in which they presented him with 180 pair of glasses 
they had collected. 

We donated food drive goods to the Harry K. food pantry. 

The club is gearing up for our annual Community Day scheduled for Saturday May 7, 10am to 3pm. This 
event is geared towards children (which brings lots of adults) We invite any Lions clubs that would like to 
participate.  This is a great way to highlight your club and look to attract new members.  Last year the 
Rehoboth Lions did eye screening and Seaford club had a game booth.  The Dewey Beach Business part-
ners hold an art fest on the next street, so it brings in lots of people from the state. 

Anyone interested, please contact Lion Melissa at mjclink@icloud.com or call 302-542-1124. 

DSU Campus  Lions 

 

DSU Campus Lions Club Presents “A Celebration of Excellence” 

The DSU Campus Lions Club, will hold a celebration of Lionism, a look at the past, and plans for the future 

of our club.  We will also be inducting new members and installing our 2016-2017 officers on April 16th, 

2016, from 4-8pm at Delaware State University’s Martin Luther King Jr. Student Center, in Parlor A.  

Visitation slips will be provided to all clubs who have at least 2 members attending. 

Dinner will be included at a cost yet to be determined.  More information will be sent to all clubs very 

soon. 

Club Happenings 
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Glasgow Lions 
 

We are holding a fundraiser March 29 at Texas Roadhouse in Bear, DE 

from 4- 10PM. (See ad on pg 22) 

IPP Bill Georgov received the 100% president’s pin from IPDG Cheryl 

Jones and also the Club Excellence Award patch for the club. (Picture at 

left) 

Our Spring pancake breakfast at Applebees will be held on April 16 from 

8-10AM.      

Applications for our academic scholarships have been delivered to Glasgow High School and Hodgson Vo-

Tech. 

Club Happenings 
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Murderkill Lions  

 

 

 The Murderkill Lions had their 1st Annual Beer Tasting Fundraiser at Fordham and Dominion Brewing 

Company on 5-Mar-2016.  Lions Nancy and Glenn Nutter chaired the event.  Lion Tom Salerno prepared 

brats, hotdogs, and sauerkraut.  Door prizes were awarded and 50/50 was drawn.  All attendees enjoyed 

the event.    

Pictured at  right are Lions Nancy 

and Glenn Nutter  checking people in. 

Pictured at left are (l to r)   Lions 

Tish LeVan ,Tom Salerno,  Dave 

Jones and Telford Rager.       
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Middletown Lions 
 

Pictured l to r are PP Bob LeSieur,  Lion Marianne Tester and her 

sponsor KL John Drulik at Marianne’s induction as a new member. 

 129 pairs of eyeglasses have been collected this month, also 31 

pairs of sunglasses and 20 eye glass frames from various collection 

box locations in Middletown.  

Five preschools have been tested with five more on the  schedule. 

This month we will be visiting on Mar. 17/18, 9 am, Tender Loving 

Kare & Learning Center,  Middletown Village and on Mar. 21/22, 9 

am, Brilliant Little Minds Learning Academy. 

Our trailer needs a little work before we venture into our May fundraiser in Smyrna. A new cooler was 

purchased.  

 We sold about 80 of our frozen crab cakes over the winter and  still have some of them left for sale - 

see ad on pg 20 



 

 

Lovrnet News 

 

Our LOVRNET project continues to grow with three LOVRNET LOW Vision Providers in our district, 12 

fully certified volunteer Lion Interviewers, and three clubs signed up for Volunteer Direct Services. The 

LOVRNET goal is to have 100 fully certified Lion Interviewers and every club providing Direct Service. 

PDG Ted Ladd and PDG Richard Merriwether have created a newsletter for Interviewers called the “The 

LOVRNET Inquirer.” Every club was sent an electronic copy of this excellent newsletter which will be pub-

lished four times a year. Dr. Judith Goldstein, Director of the Lions Low Vision Clinic at Wilmer Eye        

Institute says this about the interviews done: “The patient interviews provided by the Lions are invalu-

able. I wish all of my new patients could be interviewed-they like it and so do I!” One Lion Interviewer said 

this about the  interview experience: “Aside from helping LOVRNET providers gather time consuming data  

before their low vision exams, interviewing a patient over the phone can provide comforting time with the 

patients.”   

Thank you to all the Lions who are interviewing low vision patients because LOVRNET needs you.   

Next LOVRNET needs clubs in our district to provide direct services to low vision patients who need a 

ride to their eye doctor’s office or someone to check why their new low vision device is not working. Please 

consider volunteering; the pay is not great but the reward is fantastic! 

Please contact PDG Richard Merriwether, (302) 725-7142 / richardmerriwether@hotmail.com , PDG Ken 

Chew, (302) 798-6520 / 1941akc@verizon.net , or PID Ted Reiver, (302) 750-3009 to become a 

LOVRNET Volunteer. 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III 
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Additional Happenings 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 

Lions Clubs International Foundation 

 

This year’s LCIF goal of $30,000 and 100% club participation was establish by District Governor Jim 

Coverdale and myself. As of the end of January, the district stands at 33.70% of the $30,000 LCIF 

goal or $10,111.00 and 11 of the 35 clubs have contributed which is 31.43%.   

LCIF continues to meet great humanitarian needs; so please consider making a contribution to LCIF, your 

foundation.  Again our district goals are 100% club participation and $30,000 target in contributions. 

Thank you for all that you have done and   continue to do for LCIF. 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III 

LCIF Coordinator                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

mailto:richardmerriwether@hotmail.com
mailto:1941akc@verizon.net
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Additional Happenings 

Obituaries 
 

     

  Lion Robert H. Jones ---  Lord Baltimore Lions Club -- passed away February 16, 2016 
  

Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

 A successful dinner was held on February 29. 18 clubs were represented with contributions totaling about  

$9650. Thanks to all who help support our Lions Vision Research Foundation ! 

LVRF chair PID Ted Reiver 

Delaware Lions Sight Team 

 

 

Our most recent meeting was March 9th at Mainstay Suites, behind the American Legion. Please follow 

the eyeglass policy that was sent to all clubs by DLST. 

The American Foundation for the Blind News 
 

    Camp Hill, Pa. (February 18, 2016) -   Rite Aid announced today the nationwide availability of  talking 

prescription devices to assist customers with visual impairments. The device will be provided at no cost to 

customers who are blind or who are visually impaired. Visually impaired customers can request a talking 

prescription device at any of the nearly 4,600 Rite Aid pharmacies nationwide. Rite Aid is also able to  

provide customers with large print prescription information sheets 

http://www.visionaware.org/info/everyday-living/essential-skills/managing-your-medication/products-and-devices-to-help-you-identify-your-medications/1235#scriptalk
http://www.visionaware.org/info/everyday-living/essential-skills/managing-your-medication/products-and-devices-to-help-you-identify-your-medications/1235#scriptalk
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Active Shooter Awareness   

 

  The WAVE just reported that our local police department recently trained to be prepared in the event of an active 

shooter call.  Being proactive it very responsible, being not prepared is inexcusable.  Organizations like the Lions that 

have regular meetings in small groups or convention size gatherings need to address this concern to provide informa-

tion that can save lives.  Let’s take a few minutes to think about what we would do if faced with an active shooter. 
 

  Below is  information taken from a Department of Homeland Security pamphlet.  

  An “active shooter” is an individual who is engaged in killing or attempting to kill people in a confined and 

populated area; in most cases, active shooters use firearms and there is no pattern or method to their selection 

of victims.  
  

 Victims are selected at random   Event is unpredictable and evolves quickly    Knowing what to do can save lives 

 
  When an Active Shooter is in your vicinity, you must be prepared both mentally and physically to deal 
with the situation. 
  
You have three options: 
  

1 RUN  

Have an escape route and plan in mind  

Leave your belongings behind  

Evacuate regardless of whether others agree to follow  

Help others escape, if possible  

Do not attempt to move the wounded  

Prevent others from entering an area where the active shooter may be  

Keep your hands visible  

Call 911 when you are safe 
  

2 HIDE  

Hide in an area out of the shooter’s view  

Lock door or block entry to your hiding place  

Silence your cell phone (including vibrate mode) and remain quiet 
  

3 FIGHT  

Fight as a last resort and only when your life is in imminent danger  

Attempt to incapacitate the shooter  

Act with as much physical aggression as possible  

Improvise weapons or throw items at the active shooter  

Commit to your actions . . . your life depends on it 

  

For more information, open the websites below:   
 

 https://www.dhs.gov/active-shooter-preparedness  Other publications that are available from DHS. 

 http://activeshooter.lasd.org/   This is the short video from the LA Sheriffs Dept. 
  

 http://www.dhs.gov/sites/default/files/publications/active-shooter-pamphlet-508.pdf  Actives Shooter reference guide. 

 

Submitted by Paul Bolton    (Lord Baltimore Club) 

https://www.dhs.gov/active-shooter-preparedness
http://activeshooter.lasd.org/
http://www.dhs.gov/sites/default/files/publications/active-shooter-pamphlet-508.pdf
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District Orientation Session 

“WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE A LION” 

April 2, 2016 

10 am to noon 

DelVets Building 
Easy to get to ~ corner of 

Walker Rd and Pear St in Dover 

NO COST ~ JUST AN  

OPPORTUNITY TO LEARN 

AND HAVE FUN! 

Topics 

History of Our Organization 

Organizational Structure 

Club Officers 

Club Timelines and Events  

Club Awards & Recognitions 

Whether you are a new Lion or a long-time Lion… this is for you! 
~ Remember… Good Lions Don’t Let New Lions Go Alone ~ 

Dress is casual! 
Contact IPDG Cheryl Jones if you are interested in attending 

cjones228@comcast.net 

Below are some ideas on how your club can recruit new members. 
 

1. Sponsor a booth at a special event. 

2. Exhibit in a public place. 

3. Place an information table at your next project. 

4. Place an ad in the local newspaper. 

5. Place an ad in school and community publications. 

6.   Develop a point-of-purchase display. 

7. Broadcast on radio. 

8. Put information about your club in “Welcome to the Community” packets offered by local 

 agencies or chambers of commerce.  

9. Write a news release. 

 

 

Submitted by Lloyd Schmitz (Lewes Club) 

mailto:cjones228@comcast.net
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 MD CONVENTION 

C:/Users/Sheila/Desktop/9 March Dist bulletin


 

 

Page 20  CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

Page 21  CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE Page 22  



 

 

Page 23  CRUISE TO SERVICE 

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE IN WASHINGTON, DC 
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The Capitol City Lions were given a 20/20 Low 
Vision Reading System (pictured below).  It 
seems to work fine. It doesn't look like it was 
used very much.  The picture is from the 
owner's manual which 
was revised 7/9/93. 

Does any club have a 
need for one at this 
time?  

For more information, 
please contact: 

Lion Mel Nace 

Phone/FAX 302-674-
0837 
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From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each 

month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in the 

next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

Page 28 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

  

 
 

 

 

U — The narwhal is know as the “unicorn of the sea” 

 due to an eight-foot tooth that sticks out like a 

 horn. 

V -   Vultures are rarely a humorous sight, but most 

 find it chuckle-worthy that some particularly   

 gluttonous vultures eat so much they become too 

 heavy to fly.  

W - Wildebeest calves learn to walk minutes after    

 being born and can keep up with their herd by one-

 week old. 
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